
To: Board of Education  
 
From: Kyle Hayden, assistant superintendent, business & operations, ext. 4309 

Myron Graber, principal, Free State High School, ext. 4471 
 Mike Hill, assistant principal & athletic director, Free State High School, ext. 2277 
 
Re: Disposal of Obsolete Girls’ Soccer Uniforms – Free State 
 
Date: December 10, 2015 
 
 
Background: 
Over the years, Lawrence Free State High School (LFSHS) has accumulated various 
girls’ soccer uniforms that students no longer use. Free State staff would like to sell them 
prior to and during the season as a way to raise money for the LFSHS girls’ soccer 
program. 
 
Rationale: 
Kansas Statute and Board Policy DFM requires that excess equipment and materials 
purchased by the district or its schools must be disposed of at the discretion of the Board 
of Education. 
 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends allowing the disposal of obsolete LFSHS girls’ soccer 
uniforms as a fundraiser for the LFSHS girls’ soccer program. Inventory of items to be 
sold and estimated pricing are as follow: 
 

$15 Adidas Tops: 27 Green and 30 Black 
$15 Adidas  Jackets: 30 Black   
$5 Adidas Bottoms: 30 Green and 20 Black 
$15 Adidas Jacket and Bottoms: 20 sets 
$5-$10 Hoodie Warmups: 15 sets 
$10 Bags Bags: 25 

 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education authorize disposal of obsolete Lawrence Free State High 
School (LFSHS) girls’ soccer uniforms as a fundraiser, with revenue from the sales 
going back to the LFSHS girls’ soccer program.” 


